Student Government Association Discipline Action
On September 27, 2020 I received an official complaint from President Aislinn Diaz against Campus Resident Senator Beatriz Acosta. The substance of the complaint comes from Article IX, Clause D of the SGA Bylaws, stating: “Any member of the SGA may be disciplined for the following reasons… Missing three (3) regularly scheduled televised SGA meetings.” 
On September 28, 2020 I emailed Director of Student Life Cynthia Thompson the complaint filed by President Diaz to follow the rules set in our Bylaws, which states in Section 2 of the Article quoted above, “The student or SGA member will state one or more of the above reasons in a signed and written complaints to the Director of Student Life.” 
On October 1, 2020 at 7PM the Rules and Constitution Committee convened to discuss the possible disciplinary action against Senator Acosta. Both President Diaz and Senator Acosta were given ample time to discuss their reason for the complaint being brought forward. Members of the committee were able to ask Senator Acosta questions. Once all discussion with the President and Senator was finished, both were asked to leave the meeting and would be contacted with the decision of the committee afterwards. 
The Rules and Constitution deliberated and voted to recommend to the SGA at large that Senator Acosta be removed. 
· Parliamentarian Mackenzi Matthews 
